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Dear secretariat

"Senate Inquiry into the capacity of public universities to meet

Australia's higher education needs."

When I joined this university in 1977, the basic teaching parameters for

this School were:

-   1st year intake 140

-    54 academic staff

Now our School has:

-    1st year intake 220

-    32 academic staff

Implications for student/staff ratios are obvious.  Research funding has

been increased by Government recently. But it is the funding for

undergraduate teaching that is the controlling factor for most of the

people on campus (students and staff).  And it is constraining.

Of course, overall we still do a good job with undergraduate teaching.

It's because:

-    we care and work hard

-    we use technology

-    most of us are experienced (we're an aging group) and can live off

our personal knowledge of what needs to be done

We've just avoided becoming anorexic - ie getting so lean that we can't

build up again.  I think we've just turned the corner; but it was close.

We provide something very useful, of course, even within the limitations

of  the funds we get.  We cut our coat according to our cloth, and with

modern technology arrange to minimise the wasted fabric (and possibly

recycle the left-overs).  But we could provide so much better an

experience - one that was more enlivening - for Australia's next

generation of citizens if we had just a bit more money per HECS student,

so we could employ more staff and increase the room to maneuver and the

human interaction that in the end make all the difference.

Interestingly, despite the hard-edged business rhetoric of modern

university life, the place is still full of people who love learning -

among students as much as staff.  However, in the terms of reference for

your committee I didn't find anything on "educated citizenry" or "love

of learning" or even "building intellectual capability".  It was all so

directed.  It seems an important omission, because we all want the

creativity that comes from free exploration.

Please don't strap higher education hard for cash or bind it completely

tight with the utilitarian bandage. It needs room to move if it is to

give our country of its best.
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